HARRISVILLE CENTRAL SCHOOL
14371 Pirate Lane
Harrisville, NY 13648
Phone 315-543-2920
Fax: 315-543-2360

MEMORANDUM

To: Board of Education
From: Eric Luther

Date: 7/3/2023

Re:

Graduation went very well. We had to move everything inside due to the potential for rain but
Rick and his staff did a fabulous job getting everything moved and set up. It was a good thing we
moved everything inside to the air conditioning as it was incredibly humid that night!

Regents’ Exams went fairly well. We did have a few kids who were unsuccessful on their
Regents’ Exams and they will be looking to re-take in August at either Carthage or Gouvernuer.
We also have approximately 10 students taking various classes through an online summer school
program to recoup the course credits they missed during the year so they can stay on track to
graduate with their respective cohorts.

In athletics, | have our soccer and basketball schedules for both boys’ and girls’ completed. Our
soccer toumnament will be on Sept. 8-9 this Fall.

| will also be attending the NYSPHSAA Central Committee meetings at the end of July to
represent Section X at the annual meetings and voting on various changes.

In CSE, we have completed all of our IEP meetings for the 22-23 school year. We have also
made plans for the 23-24 school year with minimal movement of people and at this time, we will
be all set for the start of school in September.

This summer we have to complete our SPP #13 (Secondary Transition for SWD) report. This is a
review of IEPs for our students with the purpose of ensuring we are discussing post-secondary
plans for our students and that we are making appropriate plans to help them achieve their
desired goals after high school. This will be somewhat tedious but not really much of an issue as
we discuss our student’s future plans at every CSE meeting and the student's goals are reflected
in every IEP.



